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Thank you for your letter regarding the Pacific Fishery Management Council's recommendation 
to delay the effectiveness of the West Coast groundfish electronic monitoring (EM) program 
regulations, in particular your concerns about the cost-effectiveness of the program and the need 
to find a mechanism for industry to fund video review by the Pacific States Marine Fisheries 
Commission. I also understand the Council would like to request a new exempted fishing 
permits (EFP) to test this mechanism, as well as other information relevant to the video review. 

For several years, other regions and councils have explored EM as an alternative to meeting 
industry-funded monitoring requirements, similar to the West Coast. To promote equity and 
transparency across all EM programs, we developed a national framework for allocating EM 
program responsibilities and associated costs, which included engagement from all councils and 
other interested parties. We raise this to show that the policy does allow any entity, such as the 
Commission, to provide part or all of the data sampling components (i.e., hardware, primary 
video review, and data storage) as part of an industry-funded EM program. The Commission can 
choose to participate under the final regulations for the West Coast EM program. However, as 
you point out, it will require some collaborative work with the Commission, the Pacific Council, 
and other West Coast trawl stakeholders to develop a mechanism for how that could work. 

As noted above, the current EM regulations do not preclude the Pacific States Commission from 
applying to be certified as a third-party EM service provider or fishery participants from 
contracting with the Commission and testing different ways to pay for their services. Neither do 
the regulations preclude the testing or further consideration of the other aspects of the video 
review mentioned in your letter in the remaining time before 2021 or even after the program 
transitions to regulations in 2021. In order for NOAA Fisheries to approve an EFP, it must be an 
activity regarding the targeting or incidental harvest of species managed under a Fishery 
Management Plan or fishery regulations that would otherwise be prohibited. It is not clear from 
your letter that any of the proposed reasons meet these requirements. I encourage the Council to 
work with the EFP applicants and the Commission to clearly articulate in the EFP application 
what can only be tested under an EFP and not under the EM regulations as currently written. A 
well-defined rationale will assist us in evaluating the application and the Council's 
recommendation for a further delay of the regulations to 2022. 
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